Village of Sidney

BOARD MEETING	MINUTES	June 11, 2018



Present: Mayor Andrew Matviak, Trustee Vic Tartaglia, Trustee Steve Crawford (Late 7:02), Trustee Tom Ford and Trustee Sheri Youngs 
Village Deputy Clerk Jaclyn Roth
Staff: Village Clerk – Sheena Dorsey
Guests: Gene Walsh, John Woodyshek, and Karen Stoddard

Mayor Matviak called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Guests were recognized.

Gene Walsh asked why Amphenol was dumping their demo debris over at the Catskill Shed lot on the corner of Route 7 and 8, Trustee Tartaglia asked if he was sure it was Amphenol. Gene couldn’t say for sure who it was, he said it just looked like their debris. Trustee Tartaglia said he knows that Torto Construction received permission to dump their debris from the Main Street Project over there temporarily.  He explained that the Clerk of the Works for the Main Street Project verified that the contractor has permission from the owner of Catskill Sheds. Trustee Tartaglia, Trustee Crawford and Martin Canny, Clerk of the Works, all met with the owner of the property. (Trustee Crawford enters meeting at 7:02 pm) Gene has a concern for that property being filled in more because it used to act as a holding area for flood waters, and that will no longer be the case if they keep filling it in. A letter was received pertaining to the permission for a dump site for Torto Construction, Trustee Ford read it aloud. The owner of Torto Construction also had drawings of where the stuff could be dumped. Trustee Ford agreed with Gene’s concern about filling in that site but just wanted to state that permission was given.

John Woodyshek asked if the consultant for the Main Street project was over contacted on the questions he raised at the last board meeting about the elevation of the curbing from the corner of river to the parking lot of Rite-Aid. Trustee Tartaglia met with Martin Canny, Clerk of the Works, expressed John’s concerns and was assured that the curbing was now where it needed to be. Corrections have been made to the curb since Martin started on as Clerk of the Works. John asked who was responsible for the curbing and the way it is, Trustee Tartaglia said the Village of Sidney is ultimately. Trustee Ford added in that the Project Manager, or Clerk of the Works, is meant to over see the designer and contractor. Trustee Crawford explained that any issues the Village has had, it gets brought to Martin and it gets taken care of. Next John asked the status of the Circle Drive Development, Mayor Matviak stated that a study was done on the piece of property and it was found to be viable. Town houses and single family homes are to be expected. John asked what the status was of the Green Plain Project, Mayor said that it was being worked on and is no update, a public hearing will be held on that project. John then asked about concrete curing and if it was being done properly. The board asked if he could be specific to what his concern was about it and no answer was given. His last comment was about the removal of trees on Bridge Street by NYSEG to install bigger/hotter lines. It was explained to John that the Superintendent of Public Works made the executive decision to cut the whole tree down versus letting them stay up with half of their branches missing and a safety issue. He felt it was the right thing to do at this point. John asked if anyone knew of the health effects of increasing the voltage on the lines. No one did, neither did he. 
 
Karen Stoddard asked why most of Cartwright Ave was parking lots instead of turning them back into a grass area with trees to hold the water better. Mayor Matviak informed her that there is nothing in our code currently on that matter. She also asked why someone thought it was a good idea to put senior housing in the flood zone. The Board directed her to the developer of the Civic Center property. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Crawford seconded to approve minutes from May 14, 2018 as written. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Ford seconded to approve minutes from May 29, 2018 as written. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Ford wanted it added to the record that a meeting was scheduled on the curbing questions from the meeting of May 29th with Martin Canny, Trustee Crawford and Trustee Ford on the next day May 30th in the morning to address those concerns.

Mayor wanted to mention that a meeting with Governors Office of Storm Recovery and Delaware Opportunities was scheduled for June 12th to discuss the purchase of the Johnson Farm land up near the Circle Drive Development Project. Flowers and Trees have been planted on Main Street. 

The board was given an amount in back taxes collected by the Village from March 1st to today as a result of the County sending out foreclosure notices, the total came to $74,758.16. Clerk Felzak added that the County was really adamant with homeowners in the Village needing to be made whole before they would collect any taxes from them which was a really big help. Deputy Clerk Roth mentioned that in August Village Forclosure letters will be sent out for more collection.

The Clerk’s office received a phone call from John Pardee who owns a house at 33 Oak Ave and was questioning the Unpaid Water amount on his taxes because he thought the water was terminated back in 2016. After some research it was found that the account was made inactive in June 2016 but the account balance was never adjusted to $300.00. This made it look like the account had an unpaid balance so it was not removed from the relevy list. 

Trustee Youngs moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded the motion to remove the relevied water/sewer bill from tax map #115.15-7-3, 33 Oak Ave, and issue a new updated tax bill to the owner, the wa/se account had been terminated back on June 29, 2016 and has been labeled as inactive since that date. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Ford moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion to allow the Sidney School to hold a 5K run/walk on 10/21/18 at 2 pm with a route the Chief of Police has agreed to, along with a Certificate of Liability listing the Village as additionally insured as presented. All Ayes, Carried.

Clerk Dorsey was reading more on the law on the Airport Lease Public Hearing and noticed that the law states the notice needs to be published in two papers that circulate through the Village. 

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded the motion to reschedule a public hearing at the next Village Board meeting on June 25, 2018 at 7 pm pertaining to the leas of the Village land at the Airport property for the construction and use of a hangar not to exceed a Forty (40) year term, the publication will be posted in two newspapers, The Tri-Town News and Walton Reporter. All Ayes, Carried. 

The monthly report for the Police Department and Animal Control officer have been received and accepted by the board. Trustee Crawford will ask Brandon, ACO, about the dog on Division Street to see if it’s the same dog as before.

Trustee Tartaglia wanted to say that NYSEG does do things in the most economical way possible so it may not be cost effective for them to reroute the line away from Bridge Street and then go up Main Street. There were also some dead trees that NYSEG wanted to trim and Mike Mercurio, Superintendent of DPW, told them to just take them down and ended up saving anywhere from $1500 to $4500 per tree.

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion to hire Alex Hoskins for DPW summer help for 2018. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Ford seconded to continue the appointment of Brent Rideout, an unpaid intern, currently working for the Waste Water Treatment Plant, as of the day he graduates he will be covered under the Villages Liability Insurance through the end of his internship which is expected to end April 2019. All Ayes, Carried. 

Mayor Matviak mentioned what a great program this is and it’s nice to see a young person interested in that profession and he would like to see it grow. Trustee Tartaglia added at how pleased Shane Nordberg is with Brent’s performance on the job. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Youngs seconded the motion to hired Barbara Palmer, Dean Howard, Chelsi Byrnes, Owen Barnes, Wyatt Kiff and Anthony Morris for the Village Pool lifeguards effective when the pool opens until it closes. All Ayes, Carried.

The target date for the pool to open was June 16th but that has changed, it may be June 23rd or further. Some welding of the holes in the pool need to be done before the pool can be filled. The cost of the welding will be given before proceeding with the work. The grants department is looking for a grant to replace the pool in the near future. Trustee Tartaglia wanted to clear up some questions that were brought to him about the baseball fields that are supposed to be lined. Amy, Recreation Director, confirmed that she lines three fields three times a week, the Pee Wee, Keith Clark Park (KCP) and Bill Ray Field. Included in there are the softball fields. The foul lines are done once a week. The coaches do the batters box up at Bill Ray Field, Willow Street Field gets the least attention because it’s used for an over flow situation. Amy wanted to purchase matching swim suits for the lifeguards, Christi, Village Treasurer, suggested a less expensive option to have them match like an arm band to save money.

Clerk Dorsey was approached by a Village employee about buying an old mower at the Village Garage because in the past someone else from the Village was able to buy a piece of equipment without it going out to bid. She didn’t feel comfortable in allowing that to happen and looked into it further noticing that surplusing was not a part of the procurement policy currently in place. Her suggestion is to add another section on surplus items so this question doesn’t come up during an upcoming meeting. 

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Youngs seconded the motion to authorize the Treasurer to pay the June 11, 2018 audit from the following funds:
					ABSTRACT 1
	FUND
	AUDIT

	
	

	General
	$40,201.87

	Water
	$2,075.12

	Sewer
	$7,226.72

	Community Development
	$3,109.88

	T & A
	

	Capital
	

	
	

	Total
	$52,613.59

	
	



Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Ford seconded the motion to authorize the Treasurer to pay the June 11, 2018 audit from the following funds:
					ABSTRACT 26
	FUND
	AUDIT

	
	

	General
	$177,098.49

	Water
	$30,251.84

	Sewer
	$29,657.07

	Community Development
	$1,000.00

	T & A
	$5,41416

	Capital
	$1,445.00

	
	

	Total
	$244,866.56

	
	



Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Ford seconded to go into executive session at 8:16 pm to discuss UDAG, Real Estate and personnel Code Enforcement, full board and Village Clerk asked to stay.  All Ayes, Carried.

Motion by Trustee Ford, second by Trustee Crawford to leave executive session at 8:52. All ayes, motion carried.

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Youngs seconded the motion to regretfully accept the letter of resignation from Robert Root as Code Enforcement Officer effective June 14, 2018.  All ayes, motion carried.




[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Tartaglia made the motion to hire Bob Root as a part time fill in Code Enforcement Office for up to a maximum of 12 hours per week until a new Code Enforcement Officer is hired.  He will handle building permits and any other emergency situation.  Second by Trustee Ford.  All ayes, motion carried.

Trustee Tartaglia made the motion to adjourn at 8:57. .Second by Trustee Crawford.  All ayes, motion carried.

                                                                                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

Jaclyn Roth, Village Deputy Clerk
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